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Owner:            June, ## 2021 
Company 
Address Line 1 
City/Town, State/Co/Prov, Zip/Postal 
 
Vin: Product Information/|Chassis VIN Number 
SVI Build #: 'Sales Order No.  
Selling Dealer: Project Information/' 32 Dealer 
 
 
 
 
 

* * * IMPORTANT SAFETY DEFECT ##-#### * * * 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. SVI has decided 
that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain 2017 through 2021 model year Gladiator, MetroStar, MetroStarX, 
Freightliner and Kenworth model chassis cabs equipped with either a Cummins L9 or Cummins X12 engine. As such, these vehicles fail 
to comply with the requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS). We urge you to have the free repair performed at 
your Cummins authorized service center as soon as possible. 

Recall Number 
and Description: 

##-#### – Cummins Fuel Rail Assembly 

 
What is the 
Issue? 

SVI has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain 2017 through 2021 
model year Gladiator, MetroStar, MetroStarX, Freightliner and Kenworth model chassis cabs equipped 
with either a Cummins L9 or Cummins X12 engine. 
 
On the affected vehicles, the fuel rail assembly may develop leaks, which may result in an undetected 
prolonged diesel fuel spray.  
 
A leak involving spraying/misting fuel in the presence of an ignition source may increase the risk of fire. 
The operator may see or smell diesel fuel. In some cases, the check engine lamp may illuminate. 
 

 
What Are We 
Asking You 
To Do? 
 

Cummins will instruct you to take your vehicle to a Cummins authorized service center to inspect the 
fuel rail. If damage is found, the fuel rail and fuel lines will be replaced. If no damage is found, the fuel 
rail will be reassembled with new crush washers using a special tool. There is no cost to the vehicle 
owner for the recall remedy. 
 
Please contact your local Cummins Distributor to perform the remedy. You may also contact 
Cummins Care at 1-800- CUMMINS (1-800-286-6467) or visit our website at 
care.cummins.com. 
 

 
If You Need 
Further 
Assistance. 

If you are the lessor of this vehicle, please forward a copy of this notice to the lessee within 10 days to 
comply with federal regulations. 
 
If after having attempted to take advantage of this recall you believe you have not been able to have 
your fire apparatus remedied without charge and within a reasonable amount of time, you may 
submit a complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New 
Jersey Ave., S.E., Washington, D.C. 20590 or call the toll-free vehicle safety hotline at 1-888-327-
4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to http://www.safercar.gov. 
 
If you experience any difficulty obtaining the needed replacement parts or have any questions related 
to this safety defect, please email Rich Kunich at richk@svitrucks.com or 970-297-7056. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this safety recall may cause, but your safety is our first concern.  
The vehicle owner is responsible for having this service action performed. 
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